
State of California – California Environmental Protection Agency                                                                            Department of Toxic Substances Control 
 

CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT 
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

 
To:  Office of Planning and Research 

State Clearinghouse 
P.O. Box 3044, 1400 Tenth Street, Room 212 
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044

From: Department of Toxic Substances Control 
Permitting Division 
9211 Oakdale Avenue 
Chatsworth, CA 91311 

Subject: Filing of Notice of Determination in Compliance with Section 21108 of the Public Resources Code  

Project Title: Demenno/Kerdoon 

State Clearinghouse Number: 1995031067 

Project Location: 2000 North Alameda St., Compton, California 90222 

County: Los Angeles 

Project Applicant: Jeff Baxter, Senior Vice President, World Oil Corporation 

Project Description: The California Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC), pursuant to authority granted 
under Division 4.5, California Code of Regulations, Title 22, Chapter 20, is approving a Class 1* Permit Modification 
(Modification) for the Hazardous Waste Facility Permit. The Modification will allow the permittee to accept recycled oil and 
exempt oil and combine it with used oil and/or waste oil at the Demenno/Kerdoon facility. The mixture will be treated at the 
facility. The additional materials will be received and stored in Unit 4 and other designated existing tanks. The new 
materials will be treated in one or a combination of Unit 6 (dehydration), Unit 7 (distillation), or Unit 8 (the Naphtha 
System). The location, operation, and function of the units will remain unchanged. No changes in capacity, or construction 
will result from the additional allowable materials. 

As Lead Agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), DTSC approved the above-described project on 
July 8, 2020 and has made the following determinations: 

1. The project will not have a significant effect on the environment. 

2. An Environmental Impact Report was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

3. Mitigation measures were not made a condition of project approval. 

4. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted for this project. 

5. Findings were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

The administrative record for this project is available to the public by appointment at the following location: 

Department of Toxic Substances Control 
Permitting Division 
9211 Oakdale Avenue 
Chatsworth, CA 91311

Contact Person 
Ricardo Gonzales 

Contact Title 
Hazardous Substances Engineer 

Phone Number 
(818) 717-6693 

Approver’s Signature: 

 
 

Date: 

July 8, 2020 

Approver’s Name 
Robert Irving 

Approver’s Title 
Acting Branch Chief 

Approver’s Phone Number 
(916) 255-3988 

TO BE COMPLETED BY OPR ONLY 

Date Received for Filing and Posting at OPR: 


